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Minutes of the Annual Meeting of 

Hanwell Parish Council
Held on Wednesday 14th March 2018 at 7:30pm
Present:
Councillors: John Spratt (Chairman), John Hart, 
Giles Dessain, Robin Aitken, Charles Nixon-Eckersall, James Reid    Kate Nash, Clerk (minutes)

Residents: Christoph Aramini & Hannah Loof
Apologies:
Cllr Bailey 
Declarations of interest:  

775 

Minutes of last Parish Council Meeting 

The minutes of the last meeting were signed by Chairman Spratt
776  

Matters Arising 



No matters arising.

777

Footpath & Tree Concerns 

Concerns have been raised over the safety of overhanging trees etc. along the footpath that leads to the church and borders Hazelwood Cottages.  Chairman Spratt has obtained a copy of the lease from the Diocese.  It appears that, neither the Diocese or Hanwell Parish Council are responsible for the maintenance of the footpath.  The responsibility therefore lies with the Local Authority, Cherwell District Council. It was agreed that the Parish Council would make arrangements to clear the footpath and surrounding area as there is a risk to the play area, which Hanwell Parish Council are responsible for maintaining.  Cllr Aitken has identified 3 trees that appear to be unsafe.  She will investigate whether the area can be cleared by her husband or whether more professional help is required.  If so, it was agreed that the Parish Council would employ the services of a professional to clear the area.  The Clerk will make the necessary arrangements.








Action: Cllr Aitken









Clerk 

Page 559

778

Hanwell Lease 


Chairman Spratt has chased the signing of the lease on numerous occasions, to no avail.  He will double his efforts to contact Bidwells and get the lease signed.  









Action: Chairman Spratt
779  

Hanwell Sign for Playground 
Cllr Aitken advised that the new sign for the playground has been installed.







Action: Info 
780 

Neighbourhood Plan

Cllr Aitken has arranged a meeting with Fiona Mullins of Community First Oxfordshire to discuss formulating a neighbourhood plan for Hanwell. She will provide feedback, in due course.












Action: Cllr Aitken

781

Village Social/ Get Together

Cllr Aitken and Cllr Bailey have decided not go ahead with a Village Social/Get together as another HANFEST is planned for the summer.  They may revisit the idea later in the year.









Action: Info 
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782

Water Supply at Allotments
The clerk sent the comments made by Cllr Aitken to Thames Water, along with a map pinpointing a more suitable and shorter distance to connect to mains water.  Thames Water replied to the email advising that their proposed point of entry was correct.  Cllr Aitken advised that quote provided by Thames Water was far too expensive and she would arrange some alternative methods of water storage at the Allotments.   
















Action: Info                                                         
783

Defibrillator Training 

The Clerk has coordinated dates with the Parish Councillors and has sent off the booking form to St Johns Ambulance for a defibrillator training refresher course on 10 May 2018. The clerk is awaiting confirmation from St Johns Ambulance with regard to the date and the Village Hall has been provisionally booked, for this date.  As soon as confirmation is received a communication will be sent to invite residents to attend.









Action: Clerk 
784

Proceeds from Newsletter
There is a sum of approximately £500 left over from the proceeds of the village newsletter.  Anne Shephard has asked that the money be put to good use for the benefit of the village. Cllr Dessain suggested the planting of some trees in the village.  Cllr Reid will speak to Anne Shephard to ascertain if she is happy with the proposed use of the monies.  If all in agreement, Cllr Dessain will source some varieties of Mountain Ash trees and arrange for them to be planted. 






Action: Cllr Dessain

Cllr Reid
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785

Litter on the Spinney

The Clerk has contacted Cherwell District Council on numerous occasions to see what can be done regarding the building debris/rubbish on the Spinney.  The Council have been provided with a map to pinpoint the area.  She has received an email confirming that Planning Control had been informed and the Clerk is waiting to hear from them.  She will chase if no reply received.
Action: Clerk 


786

Precept for 2018

The Precept has been set at £5000.00.  Cllr Dessain confirmed that all the necessary paperwork has been completed and submitted.







Action: Info 
787

Allotments

All Invoices have been distributed.  Some cheques have been received.  Any outstanding monies will be chased. 







Action: Cllr Aitken 








 Clerk 

788

Village Clean Up

A date of Saturday 7th April 2018 at 10am has been proposed for a Village Clean Up.  A BBQ is planned at the Village Hall for afterwards.  The Clerk will prepare a flyer to go on noticeboard and Facebook.  Cherwell District Council will provide litter pickers, rubbish bags, gloves and hi viz jackets to help with the clean up.  They will also collect the rubbish afterwards.    







Action: Clerk 
 Cllr Aitken 

Page 562
789

New Village Website
In our last meeting the Councillors asked Cllr Bailey to submit a quote for the costs involved in setting up and building a new website.   Cllr Bailey has already submitted a quote for a new Village Website, for the sum of £997.00 for development, with ongoing hosting costs of £12.00 per calendar month.  The Councillors have already accepted the quote and instructed Cllr Bailey to continue with development of the new website. Unfortunately, Cllr Bailey was unable to attend the meeting so no progress report was available.  






Action: Cllr Bailey



790

Flower Containers for Village

Cllr Aitken is just waiting for the weather to improve and she will obtain and fill the flower containers at either end of the village.






                
Action: Cllr Aitken 
791

Verge at Southam Road End of Village 

Chairman Spratt wrote to the Highways Department at Oxfordshire County Council regarding the danger posed to the public due to a lack of footpath as you leave the Southam Road end of the village.  As anticipated, Chairman Spratt has received no reply.  It was decided that perhaps Rufus Duffield the Farm Manager may be able to assist in clearing the verge to make it a safe place to stand away from passing cars.  Cllr Aitken will approach him to discuss the matter further.

 
Action: Cllr Aitken
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792

Replacement Parish Councillor 

Cllr Nixon-Eckersall will retire from the Parish Council in April 2018. As 7 Councillors are the maximum number required, the Council will have to wait until after Cllr Eckersall retires, to co-opt a new Councillor.  There are no elections due this year, so under the rules the Councillors can co-opt a candidate, once Cllr Eckersall retires    












  






       Action: All - Next Meeting 
793

Planning Applications - None 

794

Disposing of Old Parish Council Documentation 
In order to comply with new Data Protection laws.  It was decided that the Parish Council should dispose of some of its old correspondence.  The Clerk has obtained guidance regarding the retention of records from OALC.  It was decided that all Parish Council documents should be brought to The Village Hall at 10am on 7 April 2018.  The documents can then be sorted as part of the village clean up.  The clerk will contact Cherwell District Council to request their assistance in disposing of the documents securely.





                      Action: Clerk 
795

HANFEST Update 
A date for HANFEST has been set on Saturday 14 July 2018, subject to permission and agreement from landowners.  It will follow a similar format to last summer’s event.  It will be held on the village recreational ground from 11am until 5pm.  With a village focus evening from 6pm until dusk.   

         Action: Info  
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796

Communication

The Parish Council discussed the most effective ways to communicate with the residents of Hanwell.  Apparently, there are approximately 100 residents currently on Facebook.  It was decided that the Clerk would use Hanwell’s Facebook page to communicate with residents.  Also, a village newsletter was discussed.  This will be sent out via email for those residents who do not use Facebook.  Of course, the village noticeboard will continue to be updated.  Residents need to be asked if they would like to opt in to receive the newsletter via email.  The newsletter will of course be added to the Village Noticeboard and new Website.  The Clerk will send a communication about the newsletter, Cllr Aitken will organise an invitation to opt in to receive the newsletter via email.









Action: Clerk










Cllr Aitken
797

Cars getting stuck on Muddy Lane next to Village Hall
It appears there have been a few instances of cars (not form this area), being sent down the lane next to the Village Hall by their Sat Nav systems.  As the lane is very muddy, the drivers of these cars are getting stuck and are requiring assistance to get back onto the main road.  It was decided that The Parish Council should install a sign warning, “Private Track, Farm Vehicles Only”.  Hopefully, this will deter any future drivers from using this lane. 










Action: Clerk

798

Potholes


Cllr Aitken reported at least 4 cars stranded at the Southam Road end

of the Village due to receiving punctures from the Potholes as you enter at that end of the Village.  The condition of the roads along the rest of Main Street is also very poor.  The Clerk will contact the Highways department to report the problem.







Action: Clerk
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799

Dogs on Playing Field


Problems regarding dog mess on the playing field have been reported.  There are an increasing number of people, some who are not from Hanwell walking their dogs on the Recreational field and not picking up their dogs mess.   The Parish Council feel for hygiene reasons Dogs should be discouraged form the playing field. The installation of Dog Waste bins were discussed.  It was decided that as a trial, a wheelie bin would be placed on the muddy lane near the playing field for people to dispose of their dog mess cleanly and hygienically.  The Clerk will speak to the Dog Warden also to see what other steps can be taken to stop Dogs fouling the Playing Field.  











Action: Clerk 

There being no other business the meeting was closed.  The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 2 May 2018 at 7pm.

… Continued

